TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD
SAFETY COMMITTEE
REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, March 10, 2021

The Regular Meeting of the Safety Committee was called to order by Chairman, Linda Fox at 11:06 a.m. via Zoom.

Present: Kathy Hull, Linda Fox, Kara Mehler, Derrek Guertin, Maria Evans, Chis Chaber, Eric Kist, and Ed Sbordone.

Approval of Minutes:
A motion to approve the January 28, 2020 minutes was made by Derrek Guertin and seconded by Erik Kist. Approved

by all.

Old Business:

Accident Reports: 1 town employee, but it involved nothing that could have been prevented.
Old Safety issues: Smell at senior center from propane tank was resolved.

New Business:

Safety Issues:
Plexiglass and other PPE provided throught the year due to COVID-19.

Improved ventilation systems, including ultrviolet lights, will be installed in Town Hall and the Annex duz to COVID-19.
Filters will be replaced in the Police Department.
The crosswalk sign was smashed and replaced with a new one. Work on improving the crosswalk with lights is ongoing.

Some ice daming occured at the Senior Center near the front entrance and back door. It was suggested that a heating tape -
might help. The area was blocked off when the icing occurred.

Meeting dates for 202 are March 10, June 9, September 8, and December 8 at 11:00 a.m. The June meeting will be a
Zoom meeting.

Motion to adjourn was made by Derrek Guertin and seconded by Kathy Hull. Meeting adjourned at 11:18 a.r.
Resgectfully submitted,

Linda Fox, Chairman
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